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Notice of Public Update Meeting 
Colonel Talbot Road 2-Lane Upgrade 

 
In response to ongoing and future development in the southwest part of the city, the City of London is 
preparing to upgrade Colonel Talbot Road from James Street to south of Southdale Road West, from 
a rural to urban road.  This project is expected to begin in 2024 and is anticipated to last two (2) 
construction years. We are hosting a drop-in Public Update Meeting on Thursday November 2nd 
between 5 p.m. and 7 p.m. at the Lambeth Public School for residents and businesses to learn 
about construction impacts and see the near-final designs. 

 

Above: Map of Project Area on Colonel Talbot Road 

Public Update Meeting 

Join us in-person on November 2nd, 2023 to: 

• View final designs of the planned improvements, including walking and cycling facilities and 
urban design features along the corridor. 

• View traffic management and construction staging. 
• Learn more about next steps. 

Location: Lambeth Public School, 6820 Duffield Street 

Date and time: Thursday November 2. Drop-in between 5 p.m. and 7 p.m. 

The materials presented at the meeting will also be posted by October 30th on the project’s Get 
Involved website, at getinvolved.london.ca/colonel-talbot 

About the Project 

This project will convert Colonel Talbot from the current 2-lane rural road, with ditches and gravel 
shoulders, to a 2-lane urban road, with concrete curbs and gutter.  Key elements such as sidewalks, 
streetlights, boulevard bike paths, landscaping features and pedestrian crossovers will be installed to 
enhance the comfort, accessibility, and safety for all road users through this rapidly growing 
community.  
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This project will be constructed primarily over a two (2) year period.   

• 2024 construction will take place from the roundabout at Southdale Road to south of Diane 
Cres/ Royal Magnolia Road   

• 2025 construction will take place from south of Diane Cres/ Royal Magnolia Road to James 
Street 

• 2026 construction will consist of minor cleanup work and the placing of surface asphalt  

There will be periods of road closures and detours during each construction phase.  Further 
information about each phase, the stages within the phase, and the impacts will be provided in a 
subsequent letter prior to construction. 

Proposed Timeline: 

• Public update meeting #1: Occurred June 27, 2023 
• Public update meeting #2: Thursday November 2, 2023 
• Construction starts: Spring of 2024 
• Construction ends: Fall of 2025 with minor cleanup and surface asphalt in 2026 

Contact Information: 

If you require any special accommodations, or have questions about the project, please contact the 
City’s project manager, John Bos at jbos@london.ca or at 519-661-CITY (2489) x 7348. 

Thank you in advance for your interest in this project.  

Sincerely, 

 
Daniel Hall, P.Eng. 
Program Manager, Active Transportation 
Transportation Planning and Design 
City of London 
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